

Dear Faculty, Staff, and Students,

As West Virginia University continues to ascend the ranks of respected research and academic institutions, our endeavors have become more complex and globalized. Global engagement and innovative, boundary-testing research are crucial to the University's continued growth, and with these undertakings come important legal obligations. The federal government has enacted export control laws that protect U.S. national security interests. These laws and regulations help ensure that whenever certain information or items are shared outside the U.S. or with foreign nationals in the U.S., the United States and its citizens remain safe at home and abroad.

A critical component of West Virginia University's mission is supporting fundamental research, as well as developing relationships and participating in the worldwide academic community to further the pursuit of knowledge. As a public institution of higher education, West Virginia University has many international scholars, employs many foreign nationals, collaborates with international partners on research, education and services, and hosts foreign visitors in connection with international exchange programs, international students, and other business and collaboration agreements. These are all important. West Virginia University intends to welcome its international scholars, collaborate with foreign nationals, and host international visitors, both long and short term, in the most open and inviting manner possible while also ensuring compliance with U.S. laws and regulations governing the export of certain items and information.

West Virginia University's policies and procedures for export control compliance are defined in this Manual, which is intended as a guide to facilitate compliance with U.S. export control laws and regulations. I also encourage you to review the more condensed export control procedures available on the West Virginia University Export Control Office's web site: http://oric.research.wvu.edu/export_control, which cover some of the most frequently encountered issues on campus in a quick-reference manner. Finally, the University's Export Control Office is a very helpful resource and I encourage you to contact them with all questions or concerns related to these issues.

Cordially,

E. Gordon Gee